April 11, 2006
Dear colleagues,

We have just completed another full cycle of the ongoing assessment process of our BS program in Computer Science. The report for the 2005-2006 assessment cycle is now available from the SCIS assessment page at:

http://www.cis.fiu.edu/programs/undergrad/cs/assessment/
This year Dr. Jai Navlakha served as SCIS assessment director and Drs. Kraynek, Smith, Prabakar, Clarke and Prof. Fanomezantsoa served as The Subject Area Coordinators.

In Summary, the report indicates that the course and program outcomes are being met. For example, for all courses, over 85% of our surveyed students strongly or moderately agreed that the course outcomes are valuable and are covered adequately; 85% of our surveyed graduating students (Exit survey) indicated the same, and 77% of our surveyed alumni believed that their educational experience at FIU was good or excellent.

While our program does generally meet its stated objectives, we must strive to improve it, and based on the findings described in the 2003-2004 and 2004-2005 reports, the following actions have been taken:

1. The faculty added a capstone project course to the BS program. The course is approved by the CEC curriculum committee and is pending approval of the University Curriculum Committee. Implementation of the capstone course will begin in Fall 2006. However, because the requirements for existing students can not be changed after they start their program, it will take several semesters until the course will be required for every CS major.

2. The faculty approved a policy that requires students pass both COP 2210 and MAD 2104 before being allowed to declare Computer Science as their major.

3. The course prerequisites are now being enforced by the registration system.

The formal assessment of courses offered for our majors by other departments( MAD 2104, MAD 3512, STA 3033 and other elective courses) however is not yet implemented. The undergraduate committee will continue to monitor our BS in CS program and will work with other departments to ensure that they will institute a formal assessment process for courses they offer to our students. I hope that this assessment procedure will be in place within the next academic year. 

I thank all of you for your contributions and adapting to the assessment process. I am looking forward to see even more active participation in the assessment process.

Regards,

Masoud Milani

SCIS Associate Dean
